

The Parish of Saint Luke, Frodsham & St Cuthbert-by-the-Forest, Mouldsworth Diocese of Shrewsbury

Reg. Charity No. 234025 LPA12 (RUNCORN & FRODSHAM)

Parish Priest: Fr. James Kenny

St Luke's, 61 High St. Frodsham, Cheshire WA6 7AN
Telephone: 01928 733127 School: 01244 259999
St Cuthbert's, Station Road, Mouldsworth, Cheshire CH3 8AJ
Please note, Father James is unavailable on Mondays

PARISH WEBSITE: www.stlukesparish.org.uk PARISH e-mail: stlukesfrodsham@outlook.com

PARISH CENTRE: 01928 733 127

SCHOOL WEBSITE: www.stlukesfrodsham.org.uk

Safeguarding Reps.: Kate Birkenhead 07436 772416 (St Luke's) & Steve Clapham 07971 648192 (St Cuthbert's)

THE SACRAMENT OF MERCY (CONFESSIONS): Saturday 5.15-5.45 pm

BAPTISMS, CONFIRMATION, FIRST HOLY COMMUNION & MARRIAGES: Please contact Father James or the secretary Wednesdays or Fridays 10am-3pm.

ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT: First Friday of the month 9:00am.

MORNING PRAYER FROM THE DIVINE OFFICE: Wednesdays and Fridays 9:15am, before Mass

Psalter Week III Sunday Cycle A	THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME Sunday of the Word of God			
W/day Cycle I				
Day	Feast	Time	Service	Intention
Sat 21st	Evening Mass of the Sunday	6:00pm	Mass	Helen Curtis (RIP)
Sun 22 nd	Third Sunday in Ordinary	9:00am (St Cuthbert's)	Mass	Pauline Baxendale (RIP)
	Time Sunday of the Word of God	11:00am Children's Liturgy	Mass	Parishioners' Intentions
Mon 23rd	Ferial	No Public Mass		
Tues 24 th	St Francis de Sales, B, D	6:15pm	Mass	Paddy Murphy (RIP, B'day)
Wed 25 th	The Conversion of St Paul, Ap End of the Octave of Prayer for Christian Unity	9:30am	Mass	Peggy Mannion (RIP)
Thur 26th	Ss Timothy & Titus, B	9:30am	Mass	EP Intentions
Fri 27 th	Ferial	9:30am	Mass	Holy Souls - Nov. List
Sat 28 th	Evening Mass of the Sunday	6:00pm	Mass	Margaret Malloy (RIP)
Sun 29 th	Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time	9:00am (St Cuthbert's) 11:00am	Mass Mass	Parishioners' Intentions Frank Pickerill (RIP)



BAPTISM: A warm welcome to **Michael & Jack Perry**, who will be baptised into God's family this Saturday, 21st January, at St Luke's. We pray that Michael and Jack may live long and happy lives, and that they and their family will be guided by the Holy Spirit at all times.

RETIRED PRIESTS' FUND-SPECIAL COLLECTION: Many thanks for your contributions to the annual collection for the Retired Priests' Fund held in both our churches last weekend. You can still donate online by going to www.dioceseofshrewsbury.org/retired-priests-fund.

PREPARATION FOR THE HOLY YEAR 2025: Pope Francis has announced a two-year preparation for the Holy Year 2025. This first year, 2023, invites us to re-visit the four Constitutions of the Second Vatican Council on the Sacred Liturgy, the Church, Divine Revelation and the Church in the Modern World. An online course for all parishes has been prepared by the Diocesan Catechetical Mission Team.





NEWS FROM ST LUKE'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL: Following their Enrolment Mass last Saturday evening, the children have now begun their sacramental preparation. They will wear their medals throughout their preparation. Following the Mass, one little boy said he "now feels more special". We ask that you remember all these children in your prayers.



St Luke's Parish, Frodsham sometimes collects personal information about parishioners.

PRAYER INTENTIONS FOR THE SICK AND HOUSEBOUND (Please contact us by email or telephone if you wish to

include or remove a person from the list. Many thanks):

Fr Jim McGrath Carol Nordmann Amy Selman Canon Phil Moore's

Fr Pat Munroe Timothy James Cleary John Mannion mother

Cora Sharkey Betty Nelson Bernard Timberlake For people having cancer

Kathleen Garvie Eric & Margaret Young Claire Taylor Jim Corrigan Jane Gibson Fr Joseph O'Connor Hugh McNeil Kath Grossmith Janet Sykes Kathleen Edwards Judith Whim Pauline Bedington Helen Grimes Ian Hobson Harry Gorse Karen Dolan Nora Fyldes Elizabeth Wynne

or treatment
O'Connor
Statington

Please also keep in your prayers, Deacon Les Arch, Bishop Christopher Budd and Archbishop Patrick Kelly, Emeritus Archbishop of Liverpool.



REST IN PEACE: Please pray for the happy repose of the soul of Canon John Marmion, a senior priest from our Diocese, who died peacefully at Arrowe Park on Friday, 20th January. May he rest in peace.

JOB VACANCY: Governors of St Luke's Catholic Primary School invite applications from practising Catholic teachers. They are seeking to appoint a highly motivated and inspirational Deputy Headteacher. Full details can be found on the notice board in church and application forms can be downloaded from the school website at: http://www.stlukesfrodsham.org.uk/page/our-school-/34946.



FOODBANK COLLECTION: The next Foodbank collection in both churches will take place next weekend, 28th/29th January. This month we have been particularly asked to donate: tinned meat, long-life milk, instant mashed potato, baby food (tins or jars) and cleaning products. Please remember, they are unable to accept fresh food as they are unable to store this safely. Thank you in advance for your support.

CHILDREN'S LITURGY: There will be NO Children's Liturgy next weekend, 28th/29th January as there are no leaders available to run the session. The next session will be **Saturday**, 4th **February** during the 6:00pm Mass. All children who are yet to make their First Holy Communion, especially those who are beginning their Sacramental Preparation, are encouraged and welcome to meet in the Parish Centre before the start of Mass with our Catechists, whom we thank for their special support.

OFFERTORY COLLECTION: A recent count of the loose plate offerings came to £929.47. Standing orders for December raised a total of £2252.00. Your constant generosity is very much appreciated. Thank you also for your donations to the Retired Priests' Fund collection which raised a total of £277.90. Your Crib Donations over Christmas raise a further £138.90, which has been forwarded on to Caritas to support the vulnerable in the Diocese. If you are making an offering to Church by cheque, please make it payable to "St Luke's Frodsham". Thank you.

DIOCESAN MISSION FOR CATECHISIS: A Catechist Day has been organised for catechists in all the parishes, on Saturday, 4th February at St Columba's Parish Centre, Chester. Our catechists, and anyone who feels they might like to contribute in this way, are encouraged to attend. Please speak to Fr James if you are interested.



THOUGHT FROM BISHOP MARK: We look forward to seeing further ordinations to the Priesthood for the Diocese and with the help of your prayers for our ten seminarians and new vocations, we are also seeing new enquiries come forward to begin their discernment. In so many ways we are often reminded how much depends on prayer!

DAY OF DISCERNMENT: There will be another Day of Discernment of Gifts and Services on Saturday, 24th June at St Columba's Parish Centre, Chester. All are welcome.

Upcoming Events

Sunday, 22nd January 2023
 Children's Liturgy during 11:00am Mass at St Luke's
 Monthly Foodbank Collection

Sunday, 5th February 2023 • Coffee Morning at St Luke's following 11:00am Mass



"The word of God is more than enough for the people of God to live their lives to the glory of God."

(Kevin Deyoung)